
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 35 – 23 June 2017 
 

I would like to thank everybody concerned in the planning and organisation of what was a 

truly memorable Year 11 Prom on Wednesday last at Barton Grange Hotel.  It is the first 

time that we have visited Barton Grange and we all felt it was a wonderful venue with 

excellent staff who treated us really well throughout the evening.  The way that the pupils 

presented themselves and behaved throughout the evening was also outstanding and was 

commented on by the staff at Barton Grange. 

Thank you very much to everyone concerned in making this event such a success.  To the 

parents for all your hard work (and money!) in helping the pupils to enjoy the evening but 

especially to  

Mrs Sleeman, our Head of Year 11 and all her staff for all the planning and organisation that 

went into this event.  I hope everybody enjoyed it and certainly the feedback is that it was a 

truly memorable evening.  Photos from the event can be seen on the school website. 

For parents of Year 11 pupils who have now completed their GCSE’s and left All Hallows, I 

would like to point out that Certificate Evening, at which the pupils will receive their GCSE’s, 

will take place in school on Thursday 16 November 2017.  Please keep this date free in your 

diary as the year group will meet for the final time.  Every Year 11 pupil will receive an 

invitation to the event, in writing, nearer the time but we wanted to make people aware of the 

date so that they can keep it free in their diary. 

Year 7 – September 2017 

Following the recent Appeals System, I can now confirm that 181 pupils will begin in Year 7 

in September.  I would like to remind the parents of all those pupils of the final induction 

events during this school year.  On Thursday 29 June 2017 at 7.00 p.m. there is a meeting 

of all parents of the new intake in the Arts Theatre, when parents will get an opportunity to 

meet their child’s form tutor.  They will also be given final pieces of information before the 

children take part in the Induction Day on Friday 30 June 2017.  On this day the whole of the 

new intake will come into school, they will meet their new form tutor, their pupil buddies and 

they will be taking part in a series of activities to prepare them for their starting date in 

September. 

200 Club Winners  

The draws for June and July have taken place and the results are as follows.  June winners 

1st No.107 K Ashton, 2nd No.44 S Myerscough and 3rd No.181 K Whitelegg.  July winners 

1st No.46  

J Dunn, 2nd No.103 S Hackett and 3rd No.141 D Caunce. 

 



200 Club Membership 

Many thanks to the members of the 200 Club who raised £600 during the 2016/2017 year.  

Renewal forms and invitations for new members will be sent out during September 2017. 

Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worship theme next week is TRUST.  Please see the Worship & Prayer 

section of the school website for next week's prayer sheet. 

Ss. Peter and Paul 

Thursday 29 June is the solemn feast of Ss. Peter and Paul, and is a Holy Day of Obligation 

for Catholics in England and Wales.  

Mass times in our local parishes are as follows: 

Wednesday 28 June at 7.00 p.m. at St Teresa's (Vigil Mass) 

Thursday 29 June at 9.15 a.m. at St Teresa's, Penwortham  

10.30 a.m. at St Mary Magdalen's, Penwortham  

12 noon at St Oswald's, Longton 

and 5.35 p.m. at St Wilfrid's, Preston 

 

Weekend Mass times in our local parishes 

Saturday 

17:00   St Oswald’s, Longton 

17:35   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

18:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

 

Sunday  

08:30   St Mary Madgalen’s, Penwortham (Latin Mass) 

08:30   St Oswald’s, Longton 

09:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

11:00   St Mary Magdalen’s, Penwortham 

16:30   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 26 June 2017.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 

65p, Baked Beans 65p. 



Monday: Homemade Sausage Roll served with Mashed Potatoes & Baked Beans 

£1.95.  Smothered Chicken, Mashed Potatoes & Vegetables £1.95.  

Cauliflower & Broccoli Pasta £1.55. 

Salad: Chicken £1.75. 

Tuesday: Homemade Steak Casserole & Yorkshire Pudding served with Mashed 

Potatoes and Vegetables £1.95.  Crunchy Fillet of Chicken Wrap served with 

Salad £1.70.  Roasted BBQ flavour Vegetable Enchilada served with Salad 

£1.55. 

Salad: Tuna Nicoise £1.75. 

Wednesday: Pasta Bolognese served with Garlic Bread £1.95.  Pasta Vegetarian (Quorn) 

Bolognese served with Garlic Bread £1.95.  Mexican Chicken Wrap served 

with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Ham & Pickle £1.75. 

Thursday: Home Cooked Gammon & Pineapple served with Chips & Vegetable £1.95.  

Breaded Chicken Goujons with a Chilli Sauce served with Chips & 

Vegetables £1.95. 

Quorn Sausages served with Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  CHIPS 73p (May 

only be purchased with another product). 

Salad: Ploughman’s: Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread £1.75. 

Friday: Healthy Jumbo Fish Fingers with a BBQ Sauce, Wedges & Vegetables £1.95.  

Chicken Curry £1.95.  Hot Roast Beef & Red Onion Sub Roll with Salad 

£1.70.  Cheese & Tomato Pasta £1.55. 

Salad: Prawns £2.50. 

Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

 

(All items are subject to availability) 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

 IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 


